3/19/2020 :
Closure of Municipal Buildings to the Public

In an attempt to limit the spread of COVID-19 the Town and Village of Bloomfield are limiting public
access effective immediately to the Bloomfield Municipal buildings. The following buildings are closed
to the public: Village Hall which includes Clerk/Treasurer/Utility, Building and Zoning; Water and Sewer
Utilities, Public Works Building, and Fire Department.

At this time, Town and Village staff will be present at all of these facilities during regular business hours
in order to assist citizens with any questions, requests, or payments via phone or email. Residents can
complete most Town and Village business online: bloomfield-wi.us or call us at (262) 279-6039 with
questions.

Bloomfield Utility Residents Only - utility bill payments will NOT be accepted in-person at the
Bloomfield Municipal Building. Payments can be placed in the drop box or mailed to: Bloomfield
Utility-PO Box 388, Pell Lake, WI 53157.

The only exceptions to this closure will be in-person registration and in-person voting. Please ring the
doorbell or call (262) 279-6039 Option 1 to receive assistance.

All residents are encouraged to vote absentee by mail https:/myvote.wi.gov, however we are monitoring
any statewide emergency declarations. Election date April 7, 2020 Spring Election and Presidential
Preference Primary remains unchanged.

In addition, Building Permit Applications will need to be directed to Joe Mesler at (262) 215-3711. We

will not be holding any in-person office appointments. We will continue to conduct inspections until
further notice.

The Fire Department will be closed for non-emergency activities. It will remain open for emergencies
only. If a citizen wishes to file a report, they should call the Police Department at (262) 279-3454. All
non-violent property reports will be taken over the phone by an officer. Officers will continue to respond
to emergency calls.

Please continue to monitor the Town and Village’s website bloomfield-wi.us page for additional updates
and accommodations at this situation evolves. .

We want to thank you all for your patience and understanding during these uncertain times. Our
community’s safety is our number one concern, and we all should be vigilant in doing our part to help
slow the spread of this virus.

Warmest Regards,

ol 5. CL

Lloyd S. Cole, Village Administrator
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